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City Traffic Commission

Item #: 4.2. 4/9/2025 File #: 25-0171

TO: Chair and Members of the City Traffic Commission
THRU: Larry Tay, City Traffic Engineer

FROM: Maria Flores, Assistant Engineer

1. SUBJECT

Installation of blue curb at 1845 E. Grove Avenue.

2. SUMMARY

The requested blue curb would serve as a designated and accessible location for individuals with
disability to embark and disembark from their vehicle.

3. RECOMMENDED ACTION

Approve the installation of approximately 22 feet of blue curb along the frontage of 1845 E. Grove
Avenue.

4. FISCAL IMPACT

None. Implementation involves minimal staff time and minimal expenditures that have already been
approved in the City’s operating budget.

5. STRATEGIC PLAN GOALS

Goal 5: Improve Infrastructure, Mobility, and Technology

6. DISCUSSION AND BACKGROUND

A disabled resident has submitted a request for blue curb parking along the frontage of 1845 E.
Grove Avenue. The 1800 block of E. Grove Avenue is situated between N. Tustin Street and N.
Highland Street and primarily consists of residential properties, with the exception of the commercial
establishments located at the southwest and southeast corners near Tustin Street. The residential
section of the block consists of quadplex properties on both sides of the street, featuring a mix of
open parking stalls and attached shared garages in the rear of each unit. Currently, no accessible
parking spaces appear to be available for any of the units on the street.

While the resident may have an assigned parking spot on the rear of the unit, this arrangement may
present potential challenges. The resident informed staff that they require the use of a walker for
mobility and double-parked vehicles at the rear of the property often restrict the walking path leading
to the units. Staff have also observed high demand for on-street parking throughout the day on Grove
Avenue and Highland Street.
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It should be noted that blue curb is still public parking and may be utilized by anyone with a disabled
decal or placard on their vehicle. In the event that the resident no longer requires the blue curb, they
are to contact the Public Works Department so that it may be removed. Lastly, a concrete landing is
required here and will be installed by the Public Works Department in the landscaping parkway
between the curb and the sidewalk.

Based on these considerations, staff recommends that the City Traffic Commission approve the
installation of 22 feet of blue curb along the frontage of 1845 E. Grove Avenue.

7. ATTACHMENTS

o Letter of Request
¢ Notification Letter

e Area Map & Site Sketch
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